
 
 

 
Hospital Library Services Program Advisory Committee Meeting 

Wednesday, November 17, 2021 at 11 AM 
 

Minutes 
 

Present: Jean Jenkins (Lourdes); Matt Roslund (Bassett); Neyda Gilman (Binghamton U); 
Sheree’ Hall (Auburn); Molly Brown (SCRLC) 
 
Excused: Danielle Zavada (UHS Wilson); Cassey Cornish (Cayuga Medical) 
 

1. October meeting minutes – approved. 
 

2. OVID Package 2021-2022  
 

a. The committee reviewed the pricing for the OVID package – with quotes 
for a package containing The Journal of Urology and one without this title 
(as usage stats have been incredibly low for it). The committee agreed not 
to continue a subscription to The Journal of Urology. 

b. The OVID package this year will revert to the 30/70 split, with SCRLC paying 
30% and participating hospitals dividing up the remaining 70%. 

c. The breakdown for the package without The Journal of Urology is as follows: 
i. If Auburn does not participate in the subscription, the total cost would be 

$15,051. The 70/30 split would cost each institution $2634 and SCRLC 
would pay $4515. 

ii. If Auburn does participate in the package, there is a 10% increase in cost, 
and divided 5 ways, the cost for each institution would be $2318, while 
SCRLC would pay $4967.  

iii. Both options save us money from the previous year. 
d. Molly will request an invoice from OVID once we determine if Auburn will be 

joining the package. 
 

3. Marketing Activities  
a. The committee reviewed the draft Marketing Plan for HLSP. Although it was 

approved, many on the committee felt marketing is very difficult with hospitals 
these days and even our librarians at certain institutions find that the outreach 
work they do is frequently overlooked. 
 

 



4. Around the Table  
 

Jean: 
● She is getting ready to retire at the end of June 2022. We will miss her greatly. 
● She is working on succession planning. 
● Ascension will probably hire another medical librarian/CME coordinator to 

replace her. 
Matt: 

● He received the grant check, after some detective work, and is now busy 
adding books to the collection from the money received. 

● Nothing else at this time. 
 

Neyda:  
● Nothing at this time. 

 
Next meeting in February 2022 – Molly will send a Doodle poll in January 2022. 
 
Notes taken by Molly Brown  


